Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 3, 1975

All these Selectmen were present, Ed Clarke presiding.

Mr. Bernard Lamb

Inquired about the status of Meeting House Hill Road and if anything will be done about designating that area a historical area.

The Selectmen said that the road is open to the cemetery and only buildings will be designated Historical.

The Selectmen had some discussion about The Antrim Bennington Rescue Leagus and how they are handling their business. The Selectmen would like more communication.

The Selectmen discussed the fact that Thomas Donahue appointed two ballot inspectors from the Democratic Party in town. It seem that as president of the Democratic Party he can. The Selectmen asked the secretary to send the people presently holding the position as representatives of the Democratic Party a letter informing them of the law, and a copy of Mr. Donahue's Letter to the Selectmen

Howard Humphrey Jr.

He asked the Selectmen for a donation to help with the care and upkeet of the two lots the Town owns in the Maplewood Cemetery, they have been used as paupers graves

Mr. Humphrey also spoke to the Selectmen about having new Checklists made. He said that the old ones have been pasted up so much that they were difficult to handle.

The Selectmen discussed the Jackson case, no decision was made. The Town can go to the State Fire Marshall as an alternative.

Hawthorne College was mentioned and Lloyd Henderson said that there seemed to be no settlement in sight.

The Selectmen mentioned a complaint from Bill Weston about Trailers on the Willard Pond Road. Bob and Eric will look into this on Thursday afternoon.

Public Service taxes were mentioned Lloyd reccommended settleing. He said that we would not be obligated for future years.